2001 AGM AGENDA





Tuesday 12th June


Mile End Santos Stadium


8pm





1. Opening by President


2. Apologies


3. Confirmation of 2000 AGM Minutes (*Refer note below)


4. Business Arising From Minutes


5. Correspondence


6. Reports:	Governing Council Report - President


		Financial Report - Treasurer


		Auditor's Report


		Activities Report - Secretary


7. Adoption of Reports


8. Appointment of Life Member - Mr Trevor May


9. Election of Office Bearers	President


					Senior Vice-President


					Junior Vice-President


					Trainers' Representative


					Runners' Representative


10. Notices - Secretary


11. General Business	(1) 2000/01 Season Registration Fees


(2) Other business


12. Close of Meeting





A light supper will be available following the meeting.





* Refer to item 3: Copies of 2000 Minutes will be available 30 minutes prior to commencement of meeting.





�
PRESIDENT'S REPORT





It is with pleasure that I present this report to the members of the SAAL.





It has been an interesting and at times tumultuous year for the League. We have had strong growth in numbers of members and our finances are much improved over the previous year. Your committee has been very active in a period where some significant changes have had to be made to ensure that we can continue to be a force in Athletics in South Australia. When many of our interstate counterparts have had very difficult times, we have grown and enjoyed a modest surplus, which constitutes a turnaround of over $10,000 on the previous year. For details of finances, please refer to the comprehensive Treasurer’s report.





There have been a number of significant advances in the League this year including the introduction of a Web Site, a very interesting “Future Planning” session, a review and change to the office structure and the search for a new Corporate Sponsor.





Probably the most pleasing thing to happen this year has been the dramatic increase in entries from the Under 20’s. This is the future of the League and we will do everything in our power to develop their interest for the future.





Changes also are continuing in the format and presentation of our premier event, The Bay Sheffield, with the introduction of a new Promotions Manager via the Bay Sports Festival Committee. This has caused some considerable unsettling amongst some of our members and your committee has come in for some criticism. We have made a point of opening up the lines of communication to all interested parties and much of this critique has now died down. There will be more changes in future but the consultative process will be better structured.





Your committee has been very supportive and all should be thanked for their efforts. This is particularly true of the Programming Committee, which has been tireless in the face of several lost meetings from the previous year and the introduction of 7 new meetings and many new sponsors. Without the work of Colin Rowston and Paul Young, just to name a few, we would not have had a successful season.





The committee has agreed to move our headquarters to Mile End where we will have much more room and better opportunities to liaise with Athletics SA. This should be complete by the AGM.





Due to extended work commitments, I will not be continuing as President for the next season and I wish all in the League the best of luck for the future.





Phil Gamble


PRESIDENT


�
SECRETARY’S REPORT





It’s with much pleasure I present my Secretary’s report. Since my appointment in June last year I have enjoyed my involvement with the SA Athletic League. I have appreciated the effort of the athletes, trainers, officials and committee members for all of their help and for making me feel welcome. In particular, I would like to thank Mary Karutz for her assistance in showing me the tasks involved. When I commenced in June 2000, I did not fully appreciate the amount of work and time required to devote to the position, but while it has been a challenge it has also been very rewarding, meeting so many different people involved in the sport. With the upgrade of the position I am unable to continue in my current role, but I am willing to help out when ever possible.





REGISTRATIONS


Reading the previous financial report, it was evident that our membership numbers had slightly dropped in previous years and Ken Potts, our Treasurer, stressed in his message in the Annual Report, the importance of increasing our athlete numbers to generate an increase in registration and entry fees. In July last year we undertook a major recruiting campaign by writing to nearly seventy football clubs in the amateurs and SANFL, pointing out the long break between football seasons, due to the Olympics. We offered them a discount on their first year’s registration. Included in the package sent to each club were brochures, trainers’ names and contact details, flyers and other SAAL information. While it was difficult to gauge the actual success of the initiative, we had 80 athletes register with the League for the first time. The League Committee identified the importance of attracting new athletes and provided a total of twenty-seven novice and under 20s’ races across the sixteen carnivals. 





Overall, registered athletes were up by 9.8% on the previous season. There were a total of 4663 entries for the season, an increase of 14.32% on last year. Excluding the Bay Sheffield, the average number of entries per carnival was 265. (1999/2000: 228)





			2000/01	1999/2000	1998/99	1997/98


Athletes	


Open *		148		148		161		165


Athlete/Trainer	22		27		36		39


Women Only		37		38		45		45


Over 35 Only		3		1		4		4


Under 20 #		69		40		22  (Under 18)30  


(1)			279		254		268		283	





Trainers


Trainers Only	11		9		9 		16


(2)			11		9		9		16	





Other


Associate		1		2		11		8


Life Members?	19		18		18		15


(3)			20		20		29		23





Total			311		283		306		322





*Open includes women, over 35’s and first year runners registered for open events.


# Under 20 includes female under 20 athletes eligible to run in open events.


? Included in the life members were 5 trainers and one athlete/trainer.


There were also 21 honorary officials who provided their service during the season. 





Under 20’s


One of the most satisfying aspects of the season was the significant increase (72.5%) in the under 20s’ registrations. There were fifteen races (1999/2000: twelve races) for the under 20’s during the year, which attracted 293 entries (99/00: 164) and an average of 19 athletes (99/00: 13) per race. This represents a 78% increase in the number of under 20 entries for the season and a 43% in the number per event. The highest entry of any under 20s’ race was 25 in the 400 metres at McKinnon Parade. Seven of the fifteen races attracted 20 or more entries.  





Novices


During the season the League conducted twelve novice events which was two less than the previous season. Overall there were 407 entries (99/00: 360) at an average of 33 athletes (99/00: 25) per event. This represents a 13% increase in the total number of entries and an average increase of 32% per race. The League needs to look at introducing more novice events to maintain the interest and enthusiasm for new athletes. The highest entry of any novice event was the 120 metres at the Bay Sheffield carnival attracting 57 entries, an increase of 10 on the previous year. The second highest was the 49 entries in the novice 400 metres at Salisbury, a marvellous result for a first time meeting. 





Women


The League conducted 32 women only events during the season, the same number as in 1999/2000. There were a total of 816 entries (99/00: 737) at an average of 25 athletes (99/00: 23) per race. While there was a slight improvement overall, the number of entries in the second half of the season was down by 32 entries on the corresponding period last season. The League needs to address this issue as it suggests that once the Bay Sheffield was over, the female athletes were not as keen as they were in the first half of the season. The League introduced several women/veterans’ races over 800 metres and 1000 metres due to the small number of female middle distance runners in our ranks. While they were popular and seemed reasonably successful, they still did not attract enough female athletes to perhaps justify having women only events for distances beyond 550 metres.





Media


The League was fortunate to have a regular fortnightly segment on TAB Radio’s Sports AM program. The League was able to secure this arrangement by offering the naming rights to TAB radio of the Cousin Jack Gift meeting. This was the second season the League has been able to enjoy this exposure and on behalf of the League I would like to thank Greg Sanders, Terry McAullife and Brenton Yates for their support.





The League’s activities were also often the topic of discussion on a regular basis on radio 5RPH each Wednesday morning, with Bernie Tippins joining Rick Carter on the Hi Sports show. Thanks Rick and Bernie. 





Prior to the Bay Sheffield and the Camden Classic, 5AA devoted some time to previewing these meetings.





Ray Fewings and Rob Popplestone on their sports program on radio 5DN quite often spoke about our sport, in particular in the lead up to the Bay Sheffield.





While the newspaper activity was not so prevalent after the new year, both Warren Partland and Tanya Denver gave the League splendid coverage in the Advertiser throughout the season, particularly in the lead up to the Bay Sheffield. Warren continued his marvellous support while Tanya, although relatively new to the sport, quickly became familiar with the running and featured several athletes in articles during the season.   





Colin Rowston provided many previews and items of interest to the Sunday Mail and the Messenger newspapers that were regularly published.





New meetings at Lobethal and Clare attracted front and back page articles in the local press. The Lobethal paper included an editorial prior to the meeting, urging the local community to get behind the carnival. The Northern Argus (Clare) featured an article and colour picture on the front page in the week leading up to the event and several pages and photos in the issue after the meeting.


   


The Salisbury North meeting featured in TV advertisements on Channel Ten promoting the Salisbury North Christmas carnival and Treasure hunt.





Unfortunately we were unable to secure Channel Two for the Bay Sheffield this season, but we are hopeful that the Bay Sheffield will be covered by TV in 2001. 





Colin Rowston once again did a magnificent job ensuring five editions of Track News were published. 





Bay Sheffield Carnival


The SAAL’s most prestigious carnival - the Bay Sheffield, again lived up to its reputation as one of the country’s great professional athletic meetings. The League’s profit from the meeting was up by 15% on the previous year. There were a few changes introduced by the new promoter, some worked and some didn’t, but with the enthusiasm of the people involved it augurs well for the future. Of the 689 (2000: 655) entries for the total carnival, 259 (37.5%) came from interstate. The Bay Sheffield had 106 entries of which 58 (54.7%) came from interstate. Overall the entries were up by 5.2% on the previous year. Congratulations to Craig Brown for taking out the Bay Sheffield, his third win at the carnival in successive years after winning the under 20’s 120 metres and restricted 120 metres in 1999 and 2000 respectively. Having known the family for many years and seen Craig grow up, it was wonderful to see him win our biggest race during my time as secretary. 





Officials


We are very fortunate to have the best and most professional group of officials in the sport anywhere in the country. The changes to the sport were often not communicated as well as they should have been and this caused some consternation. I sincerely thank all of the officials for their contribution and for bearing with us as we underwent the changes that occurred. In particular I would like to thank John Barker for his valuable role as equipment manager. There were seven new venues this season and John went to several places he had not been before. Yet he went about his task professionally and ensured the equipment was ready to go on time each meeting. He will be sadly missed by all of us next season. 





Handicappers Trevor May and Robbie Ziersch were of great assistance in helping me understand the handicapping process. I would like to thank Bev May for typing the handicap sheets in preparation for the programs.





Many of our interstate visitors commented on how impressed they were by the professionalism in which our meetings are conducted. Clearly this is a reflection on the magnificent work of the officials.





Mort Daly Running Foundation


The MDRF contributed $10,000 to the League during the season to be used as prize-money for athletes and trainers. One of the most successful meetings of the season in terms of entries and the quality of the running was the Mort Daly meeting at Camden in November. Thank you to Russell Freeland, Les Brown, Phil Daws and Frank McHugh for their good work and prudent investment of the Mort Daly funds to be able to contribute such a significant amount each year.





Meeting Hosts & Sponsors 


The League was able to secure a considerable amount of external funds this season to compliment the existing sponsors and donors. The season comprised 16 meetings offering over $90,000 in prize-money. Hungry Jack’s continued its splendid support of the Bay Sheffield. Hungry Jack’s also sponsored the Pre-Bay Colley Reserve meeting in December and the Salisbury North Gift. At this stage, all indications are that Hungry Jack’s will continue its involvement with the League. A special thank-you to Hungry Jacks State manager, Peter Quinn, for his support.





The Salisbury North carnival featured HomeStart as a sponsor of the 400 metres events. The HomeStart marketing department were impressed with the meeting and will increase its involvement with the League next season by becoming a major sponsor.





Two Sports Clubs became involved with the League for the first time. The Salisbury North Sports Club and Clare Sports Club each hosted a meeting and sponsored races at their respective meetings. Thanks to Bob Raphael (Salisbury North) and Colin Cook (Clare) for their hard work and support this season.





Two Rotary Clubs also hosted meetings with both the Onkaparinga and Goolwa Rotary Clubs organising race and sash sponsors. I would like to thank Pam Laing President of the Goolwa Rotary Club for her wonderful support before and during the meeting. Thanks also to the Onkaparinga Rotary Club and Colin Rowston for his efforts in getting this meeting off the ground.





Two amateur athletic clubs  - Flinders and Port Adelaide hosted meetings and hopefully more clubs such as this will wish to become involved. Thanks to Shane Thiele (Flinders) and Greg Adams (Port Adelaide) for the effort in instigating their carnivals. 





Congratulations to McKinnon Parade for conducting their inaugural meeting. 





Special thanks to Colin Rowston (Camden), John LeRay (Flagstaff Hill) and Ron Myall (Plympton) for their hard work in ensuring the continuance of these important meetings. 





Department of Recreation and Sport


The Dept of Rec and Sport again supported the League by sponsoring the meetings at Clare and Colley Reserve in February/March.





Out of respect for their generous contribution, we scheduled the start of some of the meetings in the second half of the year for 3.00 pm. We promoted the Sunsmart and Smokefree messages in the programs and with banners at the meetings. We look forward to their continued support next season and thank Kylie Taylor for her enthusiasm and encouragement.





Presentation Night


The League conducted its annual presentation dinner at the Barron Townhouse. Splendidly hosted by Terry McAullife, it was a very well attended, and hopefully everyone had a very good night. Congratulations to all of the awards winners, in particular – Chris Burckhardt on winning the Mort Daly medal.





Finally, I believe it has been a very exciting and interesting season. I hope everyone enjoyed the year as much as I did and wish everyone well during the winter break. 





Wendy Young


SECRETARY


�
RUNNERS' REPRESENTATIVE REPORT





It is that time of the year where we find ourselves at the end of another season and most of you are either taking a well-earned rest or have started on the long winter journey towards the new season. As a coach and competitor, I find myself reflecting over the past season and comparing the results with the goals that were set at the beginning of the year. This is one way of judging your performances and then re-evaluating your goals for the next season.





As the runners representative I need to look back at how the season turned out for all registered competitors. Judging from the comments I received and the increased number of competitors, it was a very successful season. In 2000/2001 we saw a number of new carnivals and locations (Flinders, Lobethal, Goolwa, McKinnon Parade, Clare and Port Adelaide) along with increased prize money and a good spread of events from sprints to long distance. The introduction of a Ladies Day at Lobethal was a very positive move along with showcasing our sport to new country centres.





Changes to the program were brought about due to the committee listening to its athletes and acting upon that. We studied the surveys that you the runners and trainers had answered at the end of season 1999/2000 and worked towards a program that reflected those suggestions. This trend will hopefully continue for the future seasons, as the League cannot rest on its laurels. In order to achieve this, the committee needs feedback from the members and the sponsors (one cannot survive without the other), as this is our sport’s only measure.





I was very pleased to see a little more focus on women’s races and the increase in numbers for the U/20 races. The more competitors per event only makes for a better race and spectacle. I do hope to see separate 800m races for women and O/35 in the future, as there was good support last season. This can only occur if the numbers warrant it, so ladies keep the numbers up and it will happen (hopefully this season). It was also very pleasing to see so many new faces in the finals and on the dais proving that competition is well and truly alive. 





I have enjoyed this season as a competitor, coach, spectator and committee member. The camaraderie and good sportsmanship displayed by everyone is a credit in a sport that is very much an individual one. The few issues that came to a head were dealt with very professionally and in good spirit and for that I thank the athletes and officials involved. I believe our sport has a very healthy future but we need to market and capitalize on our product. For example we need to promote athletes and carnivals, not just Bay Sheffield. It is also an idea for clubs to run their own carnivals and seek sponsors from their areas.





It is with some regret that I cannot continue in this role due to my ever increasing work and coaching commitments. I hope that in my short time as Runner’s Rep, I have made some impact in helping athletes get the type of events and program that has been requested. Thank you to all members for your support and I hope it is a successful 2001/2002 for everyone. Remember that through communication and participation the events will continue to be supported by the League.





Stephen Butler


RUNNERS' REPRESENTATIVE�
TRAINERS' REPRESENTATIVE REPORT





Well, another great season has gone by. The running was fantastic, with about 90% of the sprint events having to go to camera for results. There was only one trainer complaining about one of his runner’s handicaps, but this was resolved satisfactorily by Mr May.





There were two other incidents during the season. The first involved a under twenties athlete who was given 28 days for an injury, but was reported competing at Santos the following week. This is an issue that needs to be resolved. The second incident involved a distance runner, whose performance was detrimental to the League. After much discussion at committee level, the runner was given a twelve months disqualification.





We lost a couple of meets last season but were replaced by others. Let's hope these meets will continue next season, as they were well supported.





Keith Patching


TRAINERS' REPRESENTATIVE





�
WOMEN'S REPRESENTATIVE REPORT





My first tour of duty as Women’s Rep has been an interesting and exciting one.





I believe we’ve seen a great improvement in the standard of the women’s races this season. There have been some close finishes in the circle events and I believe our ranks are growing with more and more athletes from Athletics SA joining us on a regular basis.





I’ll take this opportunity to thank Colin Rowston for his efforts in organising the inaugural Lobethal “Ladies Day”. It was great to see the girls receiving the higher profile on the day. Hopefully with increasing nominations and an improved standard of racing, the recognition of women’s racing and women athletes within the League will grow.





At the Bay Carnival, the traditional 800m for the women was changed to a 550m this season, a decision which proved effective with increased nominations and some great running from the women as a result. We scheduled the heats on day 1 and the final on day 2 in order to gain television coverage of the final but unfortunately this did not eventuate. Hopefully we can secure some television coverage for the coming season and show Australia that we run sprints and circle events in Adelaide.





As the lone female voice on the programming committee, I have learnt first hand of the enormity of the task of scheduling races for each meeting. Juggling events to ensure an even coverage for sprinters and distance runners is not an easy task. One of the inputs to the determination of races for a given meeting is the nominations from the previous year so I encourage you all to support all of the distances we run.  Come on sprinters, 400m is not that bad!





As an example, we didn’t plan any women only races over 550m during the season due a lack of nominations for these distances in previous years. However, you’ve shown your desire to run 800’s with your support of the Women & O’35 races this season and we hope to schedule a couple of Women’s 800m next season.





With some new venues and new clubs organising meetings, I believe the 2000/2001 season has been one of the best I can remember. I encourage all training groups to adopt a meeting and make it your own. It’s great to run on your home track.





Your comments throughout the season and in the questionnaires have been great and go a long way in helping us to program the distances and locations you want so please continue to let us know how we are doing as your committee.





I am your voice on the Programming and Management Committees, so please come and talk to me (or email) if you have any issues you wish me to address or raise with the committee. 





Have a great winter… see you next season.





Sue Sheppard


WOMEN'S REPRESENTATIVE





�
PROGRAMMING REPORT





The Programming Committee consisted of myself, Colin Rowston, Sue Sheppard and Steve Butler. Following a review of the previous season and on the basis of feedback received from the members, the programming committee embarked on several changes to the season’s program.





In the past, a lot of this work had been left to people like Russell Freeland who fortunately had the foresight to ensure that all categories of athletes were adequately catered for and that there was sufficient variety in the distances to maintain interest. The programming committee acknowledged this and tried to ensure there was little change to the existing meetings but continued to offer variety at the new meetings. We also looked at limiting the number of meetings where the League and the Mort Daly Running Foundation funded all of the prize-money. 





The programming committee sought out new carnivals to compliment our existing venues. Ultimately we were able to establish seven new venues that not only provided a different environment for the athletes but also provided many new sponsors at these meetings.  There were sixteen meetings, the same number as the previous season. The only date change was we took a meeting out of March (Henley 2000) and scheduled an extra meeting in January (McKinnon Parade 2001). 





A summary of each meeting is as follows:





1	HENLEY				15 October 2000


This season we were able to secure Fielders Steel Roofing as the major sponsor of the opening carnival. This allowed us to substantially increase the prize-money for the meeting. We replaced the women’s’ 800 metres with a 300 metres which naturally attracted a lot more entries.  Overall the entry was up by 24% on last year. 





2	FLINDERS				29 October 2000


The first of the new meetings organised by Shane Thiele and the Flinders Athletic Club. The major sponsor was Cadburys. A very successful meeting featuring the 200 metres Bill Ross Memorial and the 3200 metres David Abbott Memorial. This meeting replaced the previous season’s meeting at Mile End. A great first up effort by Flinders. 





3	MORT DALY MEET – CAMDEN		9 November 2000


Due to the generous sponsorship of Hungry Jack’s of the Pre-Bay meet at Colley Reserve, the meeting named after the late Mort Daly was changed to this date. The Mort Daly Running Foundation provided all of the prize-money and trophies. It was brilliantly successful with a significant increase in entries on the previous season.  As one of the few Friday night meetings on the calendar, this meeting has become an integral part of the SAAL season.





4	LOBETHAL				26 November 2000


A meeting initiated by Colin Rowston. The Programming committee felt that following the loss of Port Pirie we needed to fill this date with a good quality meeting with a unique concept. The Onkaparinga Rotary Club readily adopted Colin’s “Ladies Lobethal Day” idea. A great first up effort, well supported by several sponsors. While the idea was to tie his meeting in with the Lobethal Lights, the emergence of Salisbury North has prevented this from happening. At this stage this meeting may not be on again next year.





5	PRE-BAY MEETING - COLLEY RESERVE	3 December 2000


The generosity of Hungry Jack’s enabled the League to increase the prize-money for this meeting. The first Sunday in December is quickly gaining its own tradition as the opportunity to showcase the sport at Colley Reserve before the Bay Sheffield. The running of the “Mary Karutz Gift” will ensure the feature event will have its own identity. It attracted slightly more entries than the previous season.





6	SALISBURY NORTH				10 December 2000


This meeting was made possible by the great support of former Bay Sports promoter, Melos Sulicich and the Salisbury North Sports Club. Some great sponsors became involved, including Hungry Jacks, HomeStart and Hollywood Plaza. The Gift with its six semi finals was one of the most competitive Gifts outside of the Bay Sheffield that the League has conducted in recent years. A fantastic number of entries were received, particularly in the 400 metres novice.





7	PLYMPTON					17 December 2000


The traditional lead up to the Bay Sheffield was once again well supported with an excellent entry. The novice 1600 metres was up by 200%. The Plympton meeting is one of the few SAAL carnivals that has a history beyond 10 years, so the programming committee believe it is imperative that it remains an integral part of the calendar.





8	BAY SHEFFIELD CARNIVAL 			27 & 28 December 2000


The major change was the women’s 800 metres being replaced by a women’s 550 metres. While the increase in entries was only marginal, the competitiveness and unique nature of this event made it a very exciting race. Overall the Bay Sheffield carnival entries were up on the previous year by 5%. Again thanks to the officials and the cooperation of the athletes the Bay Sheffield carnival was a great success.       





9	GOOLWA					14 January 2001


A good first up meeting that was tied in with the Cocklefest. While the local support could be better, the Goolwa Rotary Club should be commended for its hard work to make it all possible. The meeting occurred on the corresponding weekend to the Tea Tree Gully meeting that had always suffered from the stifling heat at that time of the year. The southern beach resort location, prevailing sea breeze and 3.00pm start certainly made it a more appealing event for the runners. The athletes appreciated the 100 and 1000 metres events as a variation from the usual distances. 





10	MCKINNON PARADE				21 January 2001


A great location with the club focus placing an emphasis on the circle events. The idea was for it to coincide with the finish of the Tour Down Under. The meeting added an extra carnival in January, which does place a strain on the League’s officials. However from the runners perspective the timing was right with a top quality 400 metres and an under 20’s 400 metres that attracted more under 20’s than any other race for the season.





11	COUSIN JACK					26 January 2001


From a traditionalist point of view, the Cousin Jack Gift is an integral part of the season. The TAB Radio involvement allowed the Programming committee to increase the Gift prize-money in keeping with the prestige of the event. This was only the second Friday night meeting on the calendar and again was very successful. The events remained much the same as the previous season. The novice 120 metres was very well supported with 37 entries, the same number as the Gift. The total entries were 26% up on last season. 





12	CAMDEN CLASSIC				4 February 2001


This meeting is a credit to the Camden Athletic Club. Due to the success of the 2000 Camden Classic, the events remained the same. Eighteen Victorian athletes entered the meeting, adding an extra dimension to the carnival. The entries were up by 15% on the previous season and the Classic itself was arguably the best field it has ever attracted. The crowd was up on previous years.





13	CLARE						24 February 2001


Clare replaced the Barmera meeting that had been held around this time, the previous two years. The loss of the major sponsor for Barmera, initiated the search for an alternative venue. The support of two key people in Clare was critical to the event. Colin Cook who organised many of the sponsors including the Clare Sports Club and Travis Hague who organised the Little Athletics events. The meeting was universally agreed to be pretty successful and with the support of the Mid North Games organisers, it looks like it will continue in March next season. The support of the Department of Rec and Sport was valuable to the Clare meeting. We stuck with a similar program to the previous year’s Barmera meeting.





14	COLLEY RESERVE – SUNSMART MEET	4 March 2001	 


A meeting at Colley reserve in Feb/March has always been an important part of the calendar. As per all Colley reserve meetings it was again well supported. The only change in the program was to replace the women’s 400 metres with a 550 metres. With the 550 metres being the main circle race for women at the Bay Sheffield, we felt it was important to support the event with a few more 550 metres races throughout the season. The only disappointing matter was that the meeting suffered a small loss in entries compared to the previous year.





15	PORT ADELAIDE				18 March 2001


Greg Adams initiated this meeting to compliment the opening of the club’s new pavilion. Following the loss of Sacred Heart from the previous year’s program, the committee were keen to find an alternative venue. The resurrection of the Port Adelaide Sheffield after many years worked well with a reasonably good entry. The added attraction of the opening of the Port Adelaide Athletic Club’s new pavilion by the lady mayor and the local Members of Parliament ensured a good crowd was in attendance. The club conducted handicap races for its members, the highlight being the great performance from Keith Sheehy.





16	FLAGSTAFF HILL				1 April 2001	


Once again John LeRay and the Flagstaff club worked very hard to ensure another successful final meeting. Flagstaff has established itself as the last meeting before Stawell with the 550 metres becoming a much sought after final event of the SAAL season. The program remained the same as the previous year with the focus on distances that the athletes would compete in at Stawell. No doubt the courageous 400 metres win at Stawell by Alex Burr was inspired by her splendid double at Flagstaff. The continued support of Pioneer was great for the meeting.





In Summary





The Programming Committee was overall pleased with the season but we are already looking to enhance it next year with at least two new venues that should have considerable prize-money. The variety of distances and events exclusive to certain categories such as the under 20’s, novices and vets have proven to be winning formats, so it is imperative we continue to offer as much flexibility and variety as we can. 





I personally would like to thank the officials, in particular John Barker and Russell Freeland for measuring the track prior to each meeting. And I especially would like to thank Trevor May and his family and Robbie Ziersch for presenting the handicaps in a professional and timely manner for the programs throughout the season.





Finally I would like to thank all of the athletes and trainers for all their enthusiasm, effort and for supporting the meetings.





PAUL YOUNG


(Programming)








�
2000/2001 AWARDS





CHRIS BURCKHARDT


Mort Daly Medal


Long Sprint Award





AARON McMAHON


Short Sprint Award





ASHLEY SANDISON


Middle Distance Award





KATE FENECH


Women's Sprint Award





ELLEN WIESE


Women's Distance Award





STEVE BUTLER


Over 35s Award





JAROD MANNING


Under 20s Award





TOM HASSELL, JACKIE CHEHADE


General Manager's Award





STEVE BUTLER, PETER BRENNAN


Coach of the Season Award





JOHN LERAY


Novice Coach of the Season Award


�
2000/2001 MEMBERS





Aiello, Gaetano


Anderson, Peter


Apostolou, Michelle


Arkit, Ashley


Atkins, Kylie


Avon, Michael


Baker, Tim


Baker, Tom


Balalis, George


Barber, David


Barnett, Kym


Barnett, Mark


Baron, Loraine


Barry, Shannon


Barry, Terry


Battista, Jeff


Beaton , Warren


Beck, Andrew


Bertelsmeier, Michael


Beveridge, Mark


Bishop, Adam


Bishop, Lynton


Boult, Dianne


Boult, David


Braithwaite, Luke


Bravey, Peter


Brennan, Peter


Bryant, Warwick


Buckler, Michael


Buckley, Lucinda


Burckhardt, Chris


Burckhardt, Leon


Burns, Joanne


Burns, Matthew


Burr, Alexandra


Burton, Craig


Butler, Stephen


Calvert, Philip


Camens, Anjie


Camilleri, Andrew


Cartwight, Brett


Cederblad, Murray


Chambers, Kevin


Chandler, Andrew


Chehade, Amin


Chehade, Jackie


Clark, David


Clayton, Luke


Cleland, James


Clements, Benjamin


Cole, Tom


Collings, Joel


Collins, Brad


Comas, Jonathon


Congdon, David


Cook, Rhett


Coughlan, Michael


Cox, Ryan


Cox, Sara


Crawford, Ben


Creasey, Jonathon


Crichton, Simon


Custance, Daniel


Czaban, Luke


Daddow, Stuart


Dalton, Mark


Davis, Jason


Dawkins, John


Dawson, Darren


Debling, Louis


Denehy, Greg


Dickenson, Bill


Didyk, Adam


Diercks, Stephen


Dini, Katherine


Dodson, Jared


Donnelly, Alby


Downing, Marcus


Doyle, Gerald


Dunn, Abbey


Dunn, Sam


Dwyer, Chelsea


Emmins, Blake


England, Ryan


Engler, Dale


Evans, Michael


Everson, Richard


Farley, Jade


Faulkner, Mark


Fearnley, Philip


Fenech, Joanne


Fenech, Kate


Fenech, Matthew


Ferber, Matthew


Flesfader, Daniel


Flynn, Hilary


Fountain, Craig


Fuller, Neil


Gallagher, Terence


Garreffa, Steven


George, Jackson


Griffin, Tenille


Grigorieva, Tatiana


Grimwade, Shane


Gross, David


Hackett, Adam


Hamlyn, Paul


Hams, Craig


Hancock, Tyson


Hane, Michael


Harrison, Aaron


Harrison, Brad


Harrison, Kane


Hassell, Tom


Hatchard, Tyrone


Hayman, Ryan


Heath, Mandy


Hede, Matthew


Hewton, John


Hicks, Dylan


Hildyard, Luke


Hoare, Nathan


Hodges, Chris


Hogg, Sam


Holland, Rosemary


Holland, Trevor


Holmes,  Hamish


Hore, Adam


Hore, Amanda


Hortin, Daryl


Huxtable, Darren


Jackson, Paul


Johnson, Timothy


Johnston, Matthew


Kemp, Jessica


Kerley, Ashleigh


Killen, Rachel


Killian, Brian


Kilsby, Jonathon


Kinchington, Sean


King, Naomi


Knowles, Daniel


Kowal, Daniel


Kowal, Matthew


Larsen, Lyn


Larssen, Steve


Lee, Kevin


Lehmann, Paula


Leigh, Simon


LeRay, John


Letcher, Rachel


Letton, Brad


Letton, Kim


Lewis, David


Linke, Matthew


Liptak, Patrick


Lomman, Timothy


Lussu, Luca


Mangos, Nick


Manning, Jarod


Manthey, Richard


Marangon, Damien


Marks, Rodney


Martin, Benjamin


Massey-Harvey, Jordan


Matena, Daniel


Matena, Gary


Maxwell, Cameron


McAvaney, Christy


McAvaney, Patrick


McCann, Chris


McCullough, Melinda


McDonald, Gregory


McHugh , Matthew


McKenzie, Shane


McLean, Benjamin


McMahon, Aaron


McNeil, Hayley


Meade, Anthony


Millard, Dale


Millard, Daniel


Miller, Stan


Milligan, Shane


Morris, Carl


Morrison, Matthew


Moss, Daniel


Moss, Shane


Mouri-Nkeng, Anne Marie


Mudge, Jane


Murphy, Brendon


Myatt, Lee


Nelson, Matthew


Neve, Jason


Newberry, Benjamin


Newton, Craig


Newton, Leah


Nikolaev, Denis


Nipperess, Mark


Nissen, Anthony


Nobbs, Paul


Noble, Jason


Noblet, James


Nottle, Craig


Obst, Damian


Obst, Kellie


O'Connor, Anthony


O'Reilly, Chris


Ormrod, Mark


Owens, Brenton


Palmer, David


Paparella, Karen


Partland, Warren


Pearce, Robert


Pedrick, Roger


Penhall, Matthew


Pethers, Brad


Physick, Ben


Pohlner, Robyn


Powell, Christopher


Pudney, Jarrad


Ramsay, Joshua


Ramsey, Brendan


Reddaway, Ian


Rose, David


Rowston, Colin


Ruxton, Sharon


Ryder, Shaun


Sandison, Ashley


Schigulski, Mark


Schmitt, Justin


Schreier, Toby


Scott, Evan


Searle, Deborah


Semmler, Daniel


Sheehy, Keith


Sheffield, Ric


Sheffield, Charles


Sheppard, Susan


Sibbick, Tammie


Sibenaler, Yves


Simons, Mark


Smith, David


Sparrow, Andrea


Spears, Blake


Stacey, Shannon


Stanley, Warren


Starr, Michelle


Steele, Andrew


Stevenson, Stuart


Sullivan, Emma


Svehlak, Tim 


Symons, Gregory


Symons, Tony


Tamlin, Hamish


Tankosic, Jana


Thiele, Shane


Thomas, Hal


Thompson, Simon


Thomson, Glenn


Thomson, Mark


Tippins, Duncan


Todd, William


Townley, Paul


Troiano, Geoffrey


Tucker, Phillip


Turley, Claire


Varcoe, Bill


Verrier, Joanne


Versace, Luke


Viney, Amanda


Viney, Lynette


Walker, Shaun


Ward, Sharon


Watson, Jake


Webber, Bradley


Weckert, Andrew


Wenham, Scott


Wiese, Ellen


Wilcznjnski, Melissa


Williams, Luke


Williams, Richard


Wilson, Darren


Wilson, Steven


Wilson, Tony


Witty, Brian


Woolley, Julia


Would, Gary


Wujek, David


Wyatt, Linden


Young, Paul


Zanella, Mark


Zeuner, Cheryl


Zeuner, Gary








�
LIFE MEMBERS





1971	H Hancock*


1972	G G Adams


1976	C Shea*


1979	M D Daly Snr*


1979	K Patching


1980	E W Neil


1981	E Holder*


1981	D Horstler*


1981	P C Wilson*


1982	R K Kitto


1983	K B L Brown*


1983	L O'Donoghue*


1987	B L Wilson


1988	L J Brown


1988	P R Young


1989	L G Caspers


1990	M P Wilson


1992	F T McHugh


1992	M J Karutz


1993	T S R Cotton


1994	R T Freeland


1994	B C Hart


1995	R E Thompson


1995	K Aiston


1998	R H Gray


1998	A J Green


1999	P Daws





*Deceased


�
2000/2001 SPONSORS





HENLEY (15/10/00)


Fielders Steel Roofing


Mort Daly Running Foundation





FLINDERS (29/10/00)


Cadbury


Mort Daly Running Foundation





CAMDEN MORT DALY MEET (10/11/00)


Mort Daly Running Foundation





LOBETHAL (26/11/00)


Onkaparinga Rotary Club


Lobethal Abattoirs


Aspect Computing


Charleston Physiotherapy


Lobethal-Woodside Foodland


Mort Daly Running Foundation





COLLEY RESERVE (3/12/00)


Hungry Jacks


Mort Daly Running Foundation





SALISBURY NORTH (10/12/00)


Hungry Jacks


Hollywood Plaza


Homestart Finance


Mort Daly Running Foundation


Salisbury North Football and Community Club





PLYMPTON (17/12/00)


Plympton Sports and Recreation Club


IGA South Plympton Foodtown


Australia Hire


Bay Side Printers


Carlton United Breweries


Coca-Cola Amatil


Forbes News Agency


Green Bank Bottle O


International Oysters


Morphett Arms Hotel


Mort Daly Running Foundation


New Land Chemicals


RAMS Food Distributors


Rowe and Jarman Sports


SA Leisure


Southern Cross Meats


Southern Snack Food Distributors


South Plympton Bake House


Total Hospitality


Wynn Print (BSG)





BAY SHEFFIELD (27 & 28/12/00)


Hungry Jacks


Mutual Community


ADS Channel 10


Caruso Fruit & Nuts Barn


Coopers


Gambit Recruiting


Government of SA (Sunsmart campaign)


Holdfast Shores


Jetty Road Traders


Laptop Land


Patawalonga Motor Inn


Pepsi Bottlers


Phil McMahon Real Estate


Radio 5AA


SA Tourism Commission


Virgin Blue





GOOLWA (14/1/01)


Goolwa Rotary Club


Corio Hotel


Goolwa Hotel


Goolwa Transport


Goolwa Village Meats


Mort Daly Running Foundation


Penisula Decor


The Hotel Elliott


The Marina - Hindmarsh Island





McKINNON PARADE (21/1/01)


The Lion Hotel


B & C Sportsgear


Holdfast Insurance Brokers Pty Ltd


Lou Gomierato, Ken Potts, Michael Buckler, Mark Barnett, Ian Reddaway


Mort Daly Running Foundation


Pepsi





CAMDEN (26/1/01)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


TAB Radio


Prices Bakery





CAMDEN CLASSIC (4/2/01)


Stanley's Fish Cafe


Boomerang Travel


Pepsi


Australian Meat and By Products


Chehade Brothers Of North Adelaide


Commonwealth Bank


Eastern Textile Traders


Holdfast Hotel


KP Fitness


McAvaney & Co


Mort Daly Running Foundation


Razorback Clothing Company


Sealink


St Peters Bakehouse


Vintage Cellars


Woodville Foodland


Numerous Camden Classic Supporters





CLARE (24/2/01)


Clare Sports Club


Government of South Australia (Sunsmart campaign)


Clare Hotel and Motel


Clare Valley Liquid Waste


Clewars of Clare


Hunt's Fuel - Clare


Mort Daly Running Foundation


Surf Where


The Taminga


Toyota





COLLEY RESERVE SUNSMART MEET (4/3/01)


Government of South Australia (Sunsmart campaign)





PORT ADELAIDE (18/3/01)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League


Athlete's Foot


Semaphore Physiotherapy


Virgin Blue





FLAGSTAFF HILL (1/4/01)


Pioneer Concrete


Mort Daly Running Foundation


Brian Killian Health Services


Chubb Protective Services


City Of Onkaparinga


Colannades And Southern X Newsagencies


Flagstaff Hill Rotary


Flagstaff Hotel


Grounds And Gardens


Haven Marina Inn


Hotel Elliot - Pt Elliot


Iso Sport Drinks


Jacksons Auto Repairs - Somerton Park


Les Ellison Painting


Movieland - Hub Drive


Pacific Waste Management


Porters Liquor Flagstaff Hill


Radiators Australia (SA) Pty Ltd


Repco Auto Parts


SA Brewing


Southern Hills Little Athletics


Southern Snack Foods


St Marys Building Service


